## CONFIRMATION CLASS UPDATES

During December, our confirmands learned about the birth of Jesus and the Nativity story through their presentation of the Christmas Pageant on December 22. Our small but mighty class managed through some quick costume changes to ensure that our congregation's tradition of the Christmas pageant continued. Thank you to Julie Schlehlein, Kurt Blum, and Tom Roehrig for answering the call to add to our cast of characters. We could not have done it without you! See page 12 for more photos.

Our December class, led by Jane Spalding, focused on exploring Jesus. The homework assignment had the confirmands comparing and contrasting the books of Luke, Matthew, John, and Mark. This provided practice on navigating bibles, while exploring the differences in the stories told.

We hope you will join our Confirmation students on January 5 when they serve Communion during the 9:00 service.

Shandy Roehrig, Confirmation Program Coordinator



FROM OUR BREAKFAST WITH SANTA COORDINATORS
Thank you to everyone who supported and Breakfast over 70 attendees and raised about \$950. Special thanks to our Confirmation families for all their help, and to all the volunteers. Thank you to Kay Rego, with the help of Simon Gilhooly, for creating a wonderful photo backdrop. We are looking forward to celebrating another Breakfast with Santa next Christmas season.

Tyfani Ulicki and Jennifer Dimmer, Event Coordinators